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Arne Parish Council

MINUTES Of the Annual general Meeting OF ARNE PARISH COUNCIL

held in Stoborough Village Hall, West Lane, Stoborough

on Thursday,  the 17th May 2012 at 7.30 pm
Present:
Mrs
BJ
Kenward

Chairman



Mr 
NI 
Barnes



Mr
M
Frenchman



Mr 
TH 
Heritage



Mrs 
CA 
Macleod



Mrs
V
Ward



Also present was District Councillor N Cake and County Councillor M Lovell


Minutes were taken by the Clerk, Miss M D Weller






1.
Declarations of Interest
12/01
Chairman to ask for any Declarations of Interest on items contained in the Agenda.  Any councillor who decides there is a prejudicial interest will be asked to leave the room during discussions but that councillor is welcome to make a submission during Public Participation Period from the floor in accordance with paragraph 12(2) of the Code of Conduct.  Declarations of Interest can be made at any time during the meeting.
2.
Apologies
12/02
There were no apologies for absence.
3.
To Welcome the newley elected Parish Councillor
12/03
Chairman welcomed Mr Ray Scragg to the Parish Council and invited him to take his place.  Mr Scragg thanked everyone for taking the time to vote in the elections.  He signed his Declaration of Acceptance and submitted his completed Register of Interests. 
4.
To Elect a Chairman for the Parish Council
12/04
The Chairman stood down and Clerk asked the meeting for nominations.  


Mr T Heritage proposed Mrs C Macleod and Mr M Frenchman seconded the motion.

There being no other nominations
it was


Resolved
Mrs C Macleod be elected Chairman of the Parish Council. Mrs C Macleod took the chair, expressed appreciation for all Mrs B Kenward had done during her chairmanship and signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

5.
To Elect a Vice Chairman for the Parish Council
12/05
The Chairman asked the meeting for nominations for the Vice Chair. 


Mrs B Kenward proposed Mr T Heritage and Mr M Frenchman seconded the motion,

Mr T Heritage proposed Mrs V Ward and Mrs C Macleod seconded the motion
it was


Resolved
Mrs V Ward be elected Vice Chairman of the Parish Council with a vote of 4 for Mrs Ward and 3 for Mr Heritage.


Mrs V Ward thanked the meeting and signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

6.
Minutes
12/06
Mr T Heritage proposed and Mr N Barnes seconded the motion 
it was


Resolved that the Parish Council Minutes of the last meeting held on 19th April 2012, having been circulated, were confirmed and signed by the Chairman as a true record. 

7.
Public Participation Period



Chairman closed the meeting for the public to be able to raise their concerns and invited their comments.

12/07
Mr P Love asked if the Clerk had received the plaque as it would need gluing and screwing onto the Jubilee bench.  Clerk would arrange its fitting accordingly.  

Chairman thanked the public for giving their comments to members and reopened the meeting.
8.
County Councillor's Report
12/08
County Councillor M Lovell advised there was a planning application regarding Povington Quarry at County Council but there was nothing relating to Arne Parish.
9.
District Councillor's Report
12/09
District Councillor N Cake welcomed Ray Scragg to the Parish Council and advised there was a 43% turnout for this election, higher than anywhere else.  The Annual Meeting for the District Council was held and there are no changes from last year.  The Inspector examining the Core Strategy is starting his close, there is concern at the numbers of affordable houses.  There will be no elections for District for 2 years, only County Council elections, and then it will be all out elections in 2015.  Members are trying to find ways of making the savings expected.

Councillor Lovell advised the Parish Plans would still be important documents for the Core Strategy whilst Neighbourhood Plans deal with planning and housing issues.

Mr T Heritage noted the bus service 40 was running at half hourly intervals for June to September and the 43 bus is going through to Weymouth.

10.
To Elect Representatives on other Bodies
12/10
The meeting considered the list of Councillor representation on other bodies.  


Agreed
Members would fulfil the responsibilities according to the list attached to these Minutes.

11.
Items for Discussion
12/11
Planning Applications

Plan No.

6/2006/0666 - Floodplain east of Holme Bridge to railway line, East Holme 


Installation of 8 water level control structures and 4 clay bunds on 


floodplain ditches, creation of shallow scrapes and grips.

Agreed
Parish Council objects to this application

No decision

6/2010/0685/686
Doreys Pit, East Stoke

Variation of conditions in both applications

Agreed
Parish Council objects to both applications
No decision



6/2012/0365-367 – Old Post Office site, Corfe Road, Stoborough, Wareham



Demolish outbuildings to rear 39 and 41 Corfe Road, demolish outbuilding 




rear 41 Corfe Road and erect detached dwelling


Agreed
Parish Council objects to all applications



366 and 367 Approved – 365 No Decision


6/2012/0136
Arne RSPB Reserve, Arne Road, Arne



Install roof mounted solar installation on visitor centre and work centre

Agreed
Parish Council has no objections to this application

Approved

6/2012/0173 -
Stoborough First School, Corfe Road, Stoborough


Extension to form new teaching area, hardstanding for playground, 



formation of new pedestrian access, modification of vehicular access.

Agreed
   Parish Council objects to this application
No decision
6/2012/0216 – Biotrack Ltd, Furzebrook Road, Wareham


Erect extension to existing building to house office and WC

Agreed
Parish Council has no objections to the application 

No decision
6/2012/0219
63 Corfe Road, Stoborough


Remove rotting windows and install replacement windows
Agreed
Parish Council has no objections to this application
No decision
12/12
Clerk's Report


(a) Dorset Association of Parish & Town Councils 
Training schedule has been agreed for the year.  It was decided that there was too much information for one meeting for New Councillors so they have split this into Councillors – Powers and Duties and Councillors – Making your Council meetings work.  Clerk has circulated the list of courses and asks members to consider if any workshops are relevant to their experience.

(b) The Hayricks

Viridor Credits has resolved to offer £12,000 towards the Hayricks Track project and the Clerk has sent an application to Awards for All for a further £6,000 to complete the project.  A reply from Awards for All is awaited before confirming funding with Viridor.  
(c) Allotments
Mrs C Macleod and Messrs N Barnes and T Heritage with the Clerk met Anvil Grounds Maintenance to discuss the works necessary for better access to the site by vehicles.  Clerk has written to Savills, as land agents, seeking permission and funding towards the works.

(d) Ridge
A new notice board has been installed at Sunnyside near the grit bin, which will be available for parish council notices and community notices – no commercial advertisements allowed.

New dog bin at Sunnyside has been installed and the old one thrown away.  Mr M Frenchman replaced the old dog bin at Barndale Drive with the spare new one.

(e) Stoborough Green
Mrs C Macleod and Clerk looked at the areas raised as matters of concern during the Synergy walkabout and Clerk has written to Natural England asking that the hedging be cut back near the parking area to give better access.  

Clerk has cancelled all further work on the hedging at the entrance to the estate as this belongs to Synergy and they will carry out any necessary works.

(f) Perenco
This summer, Perenco UK Limited will apply to Dorset County Council to extend the duration of 38 existing planning permissions for the Wytch Farm, Wareham and Kimmeridge oilfields to 2037.  The exhibition will provide key information regarding the applications and invite public feedback.

Saturday, 12th May 2012:

10:00 ~ 16:00
Furzebrook Village Hall

Monday, 14th May 2012:
Furzebrook Road

10:00 ~ 20:00
Wareham BH20 5AR
(g) Purbeck District Council
Clerk advised the District Council was going to offer training throughout the year on planning matters including enforcement, planning constraints, trees, listed buildings etc.  For £50, a council can send any number of councillors to any of the courses being offered.

Agreed
Arne Parish Council is interested in this planning offer.

(h) Stoborough Litter Bin
Clerk received a call from Mrs P Gould to say the litter bin outside the school had been removed.  Neil Randall, Contracts Team Leader at District Council advised they were removing litter bins where household waste was being placed and so abusing the system.  Corfe Road bin was one in this category and was now relocated.  He assured the Clerk the area will be well monitored and litter cleared.
12/13
Reports from Representatives

(1)
Mr T Heritage attended the Localism Act workshop and found it very interesting and useful.  Members made it a big issue eg. referendums, etc but there is more to come in yet.  Mrs B Kenward added the Standards Board for England has been abolished and now a new Code of Conduct has to be agreed; there is a choice between the DAPTC model or a local authority one.  Councillors will need to look at both to decide which is more appropriate for a parish council.  Clerk circulated copies of the notes she had from the all day seminar she attended.
(2)
Mrs B Kenward attended the Purbeck Core Strategy Consultation Week 2 when the Inspector was listening to the supermarket debate.  Wareham Town Trust was very impressive in pointing out that misrepresentation of the of the findings of the public surveys particularly in relation with Town Council misquote of the vote taken, which was opposite to that which was reported.  Ashvilla and other developers said they could produce better playing fields to replace the Wareham ones under threat.
Mitigation SANG sites: this is an experimental device invented by Natural England to mitigate impact on heathland; they have to be accessible and closely accessible but not necessarily on foot.  Natural England states they must be functional and it was acceptable to be 1.7 or 1.8km from development site.  A survey completed by Footprint Ecology found Wareham residents drive 3.7km to walk dogs or walk on the heaths and 59% drive to the heaths.  Ashvilla has offered to produce a better SANG to equal a country park.  Natural England had ruled out Charborough Estate as Wareham Forests is now considered a sensitive place to walk.  Apparently driving to Holme Lane was no problem, a car park would be developed and they were expecting to take all of the land for a strategy SANG.  There was no representative present for the farm or Scott Estate.
Agreed
Mrs B Kenward to draft a coherent response

(3)
Mrs V Ward attended the Perenco consultation and spoke to the Operations Manager.  She raised the issue of fracking but was advised this was not going to be carried out.  Perenco is involved in the return of heathland, in one of their plans they want to move the cattle grid and locate in Arne Road just before the bridge.  It is near a deer crossing, has risk of flooding, Arne Road is a cycleway and used by horse riders.  Mrs Ward has drafted a response suggesting putting the grid near the 30 mph sign with the added benefit of slowing traffic down.  Councillor N Cake advised there were also 2 oilfield power cables under there.
(4)
Mrs V Ward, Flood Warden, advised she has a draft flood plan which she used for a flood alert recently in the heavy rains.  She went to the houses on the Causeway, Ridge Wharf, Ridge Farm as they are all in low lying areas.  Mrs Ward would like some volunteers to help keep an eye on the vulnerable residents.  Mrs P Gould had water coming under the door, the pavement has dropped and is now a trip hazard.  

Agreed 
This is another site to take the Highways officer during the Parish visit.
(5)
Chairman and Clerk attended the Corfe Castle Signal Box opening ceremony.  It was an interesting outing, well attended with a minister to open the box and a train ride with meal to follow.  Councillors N Cake and M Lovell, Mr J Dunn and Mr R Scragg all attended.  It was very organised but more fundraising will be required.  Mr T Heritage the combination of old technology and modern electronics was an important part of the project and now the refurbishment of the Worget signalling was the next one.  Councillor M Lovell said it should be finished May 2013, service to start in 2014 but more work is to be done.

12.
Planning Applications to be Considered

12/14
The Parish Council considered the following planning applications :

6/2012/0246
Land at Masters Pit, Puddletown Road, East Stoke


Construction of single turbine 75m to hub 27m blade with infrastructure

Agreed
Parish Council objects to this application on the following basis:
1.  The visual impact on the surrounding environment, AONB and the open countryside 
2.  Impact on those staying at the Scouts HQ at Buddens Farm

3.  Severe impact on residents in Binnegar Hall with special needs and mental disabilities - there is now medical information saying turbines affect disabled people more 
4.  Impact on wildlife through moving turbine, vibration through the air and ground plus noise
5.  PPS7 and LPP QL4 is about retaining quality and character of the wider countryside, the diversity of its landscapes, heritage and wildlife and the wealth of its natural resources to be protected and  any development to be strictly controlled - this development is unnecessary and obtrusive

6.  Purbeck depends on its tourism industry and wind turbines are out of character for the area so impacting detrimentally on the landscape.

6/2012/0289
Worgret Manor Farm, Worgret Road, Wareham


Erect agricultural building.


Agreed
Parish Council has no objections to this application.

13.
Correspondence/Items Raised at Meeting for Discussion and Action
12/15
Play Area Inspection – Clerk had agreed that the Play Inspections Company should continue to do the RoSPA inspection as their price would remain the same as last year.

Mr T Heritage proposed and Mrs V Ward seconded the motion

it was


Resolved
Parish Council approves the Clerk’s action and agreed to the expenditure of £65 plus VAT for the Hayricks.
12/16
Annual Insurance – Came and Company proved to be less expensive for the same cover as Zurich Insurance but they also had 2 options to offer.  16 months for £1,013.61 so that the next renewal date is 1st October 2013 or new 3 year contract at £962.93 pa.

Mr M Frenchman proposed 3 year option and Mrs V Ward seconded the motion
it was


Resolved
Parish Council would take the 3 year option for insurance at £962.93 pa.

To Consider Correspondence for Action received since the Agenda  was set
12/17
None.


To Consider Matters Raised for Action from Public Participation Period
12/18
Actions carried out.

14.
Correspondence or Items for Specific Information

12/19
DAPTC – Circular May 2012 – AGM meeting 2012 timeline
12/20
Dorset County Council – Traffic Engineering cut backs, only requests from Parish Councils will be considered for any highway requests re speed, parking, signs, etc.
15.
Correspondence for General Information

12/21
(a) 
Dorset Association of Parish & Town Councils
-
None.
(b) 
Purbeck District Council 
-
Consent reduce a Holly by 70% and remove dead branches of a Pine at Birches, Barnhill road, Ridge, Wareham protected by the District of Purbeck (Ridge, Arne No. 7) TPO 2012 ref TWA/2012/0038.

-
Refusal to prune 5 trees but Consent to remove lower branches and crownlift on 22 trees at Lookout Holiday Park, Stoborough, Wareham protected by the District of Purbeck (Lookout Caravan Park, Stoborough) TPO 1976 ref TWA/2012/0013.
(c)
Dorset County Council 
- 
None
16.
Accounts for Payment
12/22
Authorisation was given for the payment of the following accounts:-

	Power
	Name
	Reason
	Amount

	
	
	
	

	LGA 1972 s111, 151
	MD Weller
	Petty Cash
	£25.00

	LGA 1972 s111, 
	S Syrett
	New notice board
	£295.00

	LGA 1972 s111, 
	Wareham Town Council
	Plants South Bridge
	£30.00

	LGA 1972 s111, 
	MD Weller
	Reimburse web host
	£50.33

	LGA 1972 s111, 
	DAPTC
	Annual subscription
	£390.35

	LGA 1972 ss112 
	MD Weller
	Clerk's salary 
	£458.91

	
	
	
	

	
	Total
	
	£1,249.59


17.
Additional Items for Discussion
12/23
None
The Chairman thanked all those present for attending and the meeting closed at 9.50 pm.

.........................................................

Chairman


Planning Meeting will be on 1st June 2012 7.00 pm if there are applications to discuss
Next meeting will be held on the 21st June 2012 at 7.30 pm 







Arne Parish Council  17.05.2012                                                                      …………………………….


